# Privacy Statement for websites run by Oeko-Institut e.V.

Thank you for visiting the Battery Evaluation Study website, managed by Oeko-Institut e.V., and for taking an interest in our work. We take the protection of your personal data very seriously. This Privacy Statement explains what personal information we collect during your visit to our website and what it is used for.

### 1. Collection and processing of personal data

This website does not collect any personal data.

### 2. Use and sharing of personal data

The personal data provided by you is logged solely for administrative purposes, e.g. to manage our list of members or subscriptions to our Newsletters. We never pass on, sell or otherwise disclose your personal data to third parties. When you send us an e-mail, your e-mail address is used solely for corresponding with you and for no other purpose.

### 3. Security

The Oeko-Institut takes all the necessary technical and organisational measures to protect your personal data against loss or misuse. Users who contact the Oeko-Institut by e-mail are made aware that the confidentiality of information contained in non-encrypted e-mails cannot be guaranteed.

#### 4. Our services

#### Registering for events

In earlier versions of this Battery Evaluation Study website it was possible to register to receive information about the study by entering your personal data into a registration form. This form has since been deactivated. Those interested in registering to receive information about the Battery Evaluation Study are invited to email the project account: <a href="mailto:Batt-eval-study@oeko.de">Batt-eval-study@oeko.de</a>.

As mentioned in section 2 above, the information you send us will be strictly used for correspondence in connection with this project.

### 5. Your rights

You can contact us at any time to request information about your stored data. If the personal information we hold is inaccurate, you may ask for it to be corrected. You may also withhold consent to the use of your data or ask for it to be deleted. We will notify you if your personal information is affected by a data leak or a breakdown in data security. You may also file a complaint with the regulator (State Commissioner for Data Protection and Freedom of Information for Baden-Württemberg: <a href="https://www.baden-wuerttemberg.datenschutz.de/">https://www.baden-wuerttemberg.datenschutz.de/</a>).

## 6. Amendment of the Privacy Statement

We reserve the right to amend this Privacy Statement at any time, should this become necessary in light of new technological developments or changes in the law.

Visitors to our website and all interested persons can obtain further information about data protection at the Oeko-Institut from:

Silvia Schütte Schütte
Data Protection Officer, Oeko-Institut e.V.
Darmstadt Office
Phone +49 6151 8191-134
Fax +49 6151 8191-133
datenschutz@oeko.de